
 

Chai Lights  
The Newsletter of Congregation Beth Shalom  

Chanukah is December 24-31 

CBS Chanukah Gift Shop Hours:  

§ Sunday  9:00 am to noon 12/11 and 12/18 

§ Wednesday 4:00 to 6:00 pm  12/14 and 12/21 

§ First Friday 5:00 to 5:45 pm before service 

§ All other Fridays 6:30 to 7:15 pm before service 
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Friday, December 16th -  

The Leonard Cohen Shabbat  
 

 òDear Uncle Leonard," the email from the boy 

began. "Did anything inspire you to create 'Hallelujah'"? 

Later that same winter day the reply arrived: "I wanted to 

stand with those who clearly see G-d's holy broken world 

for what it is, and still find the courage or the heart to praise it. You don't always 

get what you want. You're not always up for the challenge. But in this case - it 

was given to me. For which I am deeply grateful." 

 Leon Wieseltier, Isaiah Berlin Senior Fellow in Culture and Policy at the 

Brookdale Institute writes of his friend of twenty five years, Leonard Cohen.  

Wieseltier's words shine light on a man who acknowledged that he was broken, 

love was broken and the world was broken and yet he insists, "Even though it all 

went wrong, I will stand before the Lord of song, with nothing on my tongue by 

Halleluyah." 

 Never blaming failure as expelling him from the divine presence, his 

faults conferred a mortal integrity upon his ability to praise. He writes, "There is 

a crack in everything. That's how the light gets in." He once told an interviewer 

that those words were the closest he came to a credo.  

 Leonard Cohen's Hebrew name was Eliezer ben Natan ha'Cohen. He 

had a funny side as well as Leon Wieseltier recalls. Before Passover, Cohen sent 

him the message, "Dear bro. happy Pesach. I miss Egypt! Love and blessings, 

Eliezer." Before Shavuot, commemorating the giving of the Torah in the desert, 

he sent this: "Dear bro, 

See you at Sinai. I'll be 

wearing headphones! Love 

and blessings, Eliezer." 

 Many of his songs 

were profoundly Jewish in 

nature and we've sung 

them on Yom Kippur 

afternoon for years. On 

Friday, December 16th, 

the CBS Band will lead us 

in songs written by 

Leonard Cohen, the poet 

who made imperfection 

gorgeous. 

From the  

Rabbiõs Desk 

Rabbi Nancy Wechsler  



Congregation Beth Shalom 

is a member of the Union 

of Reform Judaism.  
 

General Service schedule:  

1st Friday: 6:00 p.m.  

Family Service  

2nd Friday: 7:30 p.m.  

Shabbat Service  

3rd Friday: 7:30 p.m.  

Shabbat With a Beatð CBS Band 

4th Friday: 7:30 p.m.  

Shabbat Service 

5th Friday: 7:30 p.m.  
 

Torah Study:  

Saturdays at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Office hours are Monday 

through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m. 

The Gift Shop is open during 

Religious School on Sundays and 

by appointment. Please call the 

office. 
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Issue: December 2016  

 December is a busy time: filled with Chanukah, 

Family Promise, Winter Vacation, Christmas, Kwanzaa, and 

probably much more. When I think of December, first I think 

of PJõs, undies, and socks, because those were always the first 

three gifts my kids got for Chanukah. Now I start thinking of 

Family Promise and then Chanukah.   

 Family Promise is just one of the many things I do here 

at Congregation Beth Shalom. I bet most of you have no idea 

how much our staff do for you and your Congregation Beth 

Shalom everyday. 

 Rabbi Nancy Wechsler  is a busy bee. She works with 

the adult choir, helps with Rosh Chodesh and social action programming, teaches 

Mussar, Torah study, the Adult and Bõnai mitzvah class, tutors our students for 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah, organizes speakers for Shabbat, visits members and non members 

in the hospital and home, does pastoral counseling, crisis counseling, writes weekly 

articles, attends rabbinic meetings, attends professional development, organizes 

kids and adults to chant Torah and Haftorah for High Holidays, organizes the teen 

and adult band, sings every Sunday with the religious school, sings as the musical 

soloist every Shabbat and High Holidays, organizes and acts in the Purimspeil, 

bakes challah for each Bõnai mitzvah family, brings new and exciting programming 

to each holiday, meets with our staff every week, attends all Board meetings, 

believes in audacious welcoming, invites congregants to her house for holiday 

meals, and even moves the furniture in the sanctuary. Of course this list is not 

every single things Rabbi Nancy does for us, but a good general idea.   

 Rina Racket , our Director of Education, equally works as hard for us and 

our children. Just a few of the things she does are hire, train and supervise 

religious education instructional staff; select appropriate curricula and class 

structure for Religious School programs; identify, recruit, motivate and supervise 

volunteer workers, implement program plans by ordering needed materials, 

scheduling speakers, reserving space; confer with clergy, members, Temple 

Administrator, and Board Liaison regularly; publicize programs through monthly 

newsletter and weekly emails; sheõs responsible for religious school, family 

education and all youth group programs; fundraise to meet my budgetary 

obligation for the year; create and supervise the 7th grade Bõnai Mitzvah Program 

(BMP) program-which meets at a different time than the rest of the RS; create and 

oversee new Mitzvah Crew Social Action program for the RS; attend monthly 

SAJE meetings and oversee yearly in-service; create, test, and maintain safety plan 

for the RS (including CPR certifications); develop new education programs that fit 

the need of all our learners. 

 Marlo Dewing , our Synagogue Administrator, is involved in many aspects 

of our temple life. She maintains the master calendar, including CBS, RS, Adult 

Education and other committees, as well as the community; These events include 

High Holidays and other Jewish Holidays; adds events to the Federation calendar 

as needed; communicates with board members, employees, community members, 

Federation, etc. regarding relevant information for example security issues, 

building needs, etc.; makes, reviews and proofs all information that goes out, 

including newsletters, letters/invitations to members, e-mails, community 

announcements, all  brochures; composes flyers; coordinates Bõnai mitzvah dates 

and tutoring/service/dõvar/meetings, with other temples as applicable; monitors 

student attendance; requests Chai Lights profile of Calendar; meets with parents; 

processes payroll; makes and collect sign-in sheets; calculates sessions; reports 

them to Payroll Company including salaried and hourly employees; Distributes, 

copies, files countless documents;  

(Continued on page 4) 
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 Hello everyone, I hope you all had a lovely thanksgiving with family and friends, and got a 

day to think about everything that's important to you. 

 Last month we went to go see "Fantastic Beasts and Where to Find Them" which was an 

amazing movie that takes place in the same universe as the Harry Potter series.  

  Next month includes my personal favorite holiday, and we will be having a Hanukkah 

Latk'in at Beth Shalom in celebration of the Festival of Light. The event will be on December 26th 

and 27th from 6:30 pm until 10:00 AM. We will be lighting candles, singing songs, enjoying a 

traditional Hanukkah dinner consisting of Chinese food, and most likely some additional Hanukkah 

dishes.  

  

 

 

 

Upcoming Months: 

January: Ice skating on January 14th; 

Talent show/open mic night on the 28th 

February: Good news everyone!!! The 

event you have all been waiting forñ

DISNEYLAND!!! We will be having our 

annual Disneyland trip in February during 

President's day weekend.  

BSTY 
Keren Schatz  

Advisor  

bsty_insta  

BSTY at Apple Hill 

I want to 

thank our 

O f f i c e 

M a n a g e r , 

S y m o n e 

Stephens, for her 

hard work and 

d e d i c a t i o n 

throughout the 

year. Please take a 

moment to say 

hello when you see 

her! 

 

I wish everyone a warm Chanukah, 

happy holidays, and a 

happy new year! 
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CBS Desktop   
Marlo Dewing  

Love Torah?  

Join us 9:00 a.m.*  

for Torah Study  

 

* NEW TIME and TORAH STUDY EXCLUSIVE  

We focus upon efforts of 

peace and reconcilliation 

within each parasha. 


